

3/18 Eagle Wing Temple Quay House 2 The Square Bristol, BS1 6PN Help line: 0303 444 5000

e-mail: ablemarineenergypark

@infrastructure.gsi.gov.uk

Our Ref: TR030001

Date: 15 June 2012

Dear Sir/Madam

APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT CONSENT BY ABLE HUMBER PORTS LTD FOR THE PROPOSED ABLE MARINE ENERGY PARK

NOTIFICATION OF HEARINGS (RULE 13) INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING (EXAMINATION PROCEDURE) RULES 2010

I am writing to you to give notice of a Specific Issue Hearing on the draft Development Consent Order including the draft Deemed Marine Licence to be held on Thursday 12 July 2012.

The hearing will be held at The Humber Royal Hotel, Littlecoates Road, Grimsby, DN34 4LX. Registration will open at 9.30 and the hearing will commence at 10.00.

As set out in the examination timetable that was annexed to my letter of 31 May 2012, those Interested Parties who wish to speak at the hearing should notify Mike Harris (Case Manager) at the postal or email address above **by Friday 29 June 2012**. I should be grateful if you would inform us if you intend to attend the hearing even if you do not wish to speak. It would also assist us if you could notify us of any special needs you may have (e.g. disabled access, hearing loop etc). Please ensure that you include your Interested Party reference number in your correspondence.

As Friday 29 June is also identified within the examination timetable as the deadline for various submissions it would greatly assist the organisation of the hearing if you could provide the above details separately to any other submission you might make.

Yours faithfully

Robert Upton

Lead member of the Panel of Examining Inspectors

Advice may be given about applying for an order granting development consent or making representations about an application (or a proposed application). This communication does not however constitute legal advice upon which you can rely and you should obtain your own legal advice and professional advice as required.

A record of the advice which is provided will be recorded on the Planning Inspectorate website together with the name of the person or organisation who asked for the advice. The privacy of any other personal information will be protected in accordance with our Information Charter which you should view before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.



